From:	
Sent:	
To:	

Subject:

Roxanne St. Germain

Tuesday, March 13, 2018 3:17

Roxanne St. Germain

City of Hamilton Resolution

Attachments:

Follow up Item 5.5.doc



File [/incoming | Other Mayor | Ocuncil | I | OA | OAO | OAO

Planning ☐S ☐C
Public Wks ☐S ☐C
PPP ☐

Social Services

From: Vernem, Christine [mailto:Christine.Vernem@hamilton.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 3:07 PM **ToSubject:** City of Hamilton Resolution

Good afternoon,

Please find attached the City of Hamilton's February 28, 2018 endorsement of the Town of Essex's resolution regarding Offering School Property to Municipalities.

Many thanks,

Christine Vernem Legislative Secretary Clerks Office

Phone: 905-546-2424, Ext. 2053



Office of the City Clerk
City Manager's Office
City of Hamilton
71 Main St. W., 1st Floor
Hamilton, Ontario,
Canada L8P 4Y5
www.hamilton.ca

March 13, 2018

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 200 University Avenue, Suite 801 Toronto, ON M5H 3C6

Rural Ontario Municipal Association 200 University Avenue, Suite 800 Toronto, ON M5H 3C6

Ontario Municipalities

Dear Sir/Madame,

Re: Offering School Property to Municipalities

At its meeting of February 28, 2018, Hamilton City Council endorsed The Town of Essex's resolution regarding the above matter, as follows:

That when schools boards make decisions to close schools that they have to offer the building to the local municipality for a dollar.

Yours truly,

Janet Pilon, CMMIII, DPA, CMO Manager, Legislative Services/Deputy Clerk

cc Robert Auger
Clerk,Legal and Legislative Services
Town of Essex

File: C18-003

(5.5)